
Greetings Lions, Lioness and Leo’s,

On July 3rd I will become District Governor in 
Las Vegas.  I am looking forward to working and 
serving  with all of you this year!   As I leave for 
Las Vegas I am filled with excitement and ready to 

take on my duties 
to serve this great 
District! 

New member 
packets have 
arrived from Lions 
Club Intl office.  
Let’s spread the 
word of how great 
our organization 
is and get our 
friends and family 
to join us.   I would 
love to see some 
clubs encourage 

family membership to include young families 
with children.   Let’s teach the children all about 
service to others while they are young!  Let’s make 
our meetings fun and motivational to keep our 
members happy and want to serve! 

Together we can do so much and I am counting 
on each one of you to do your part in growing our 
service to others!  

My theme is Chart Your Course and I want every 
member to push themselves to make a plan as to 
how you can do your part to serve more with Lions 
Pride!

Yours in Lionism,
DG Lisa Griffie
“We Serve”

Message from the District Governor
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Membership Goals Progress
Report

Our membership numbers as of May 22nd show some
encouraging improvement over last month’s numbers. While we
are still not showing a net increase, the deficit has been cut from
-14 last month to -7 this month. We have recruited 96 new
members, just 5 members short of our goal of 101 new members.
However, due to the number of drops we need to recruit more new
members than that to end the year with a net increase.

Also, for the first time this year, our percentage of female
members has risen broken the 19% figure. We need just 13
women to join between now and June 30th to meet our goal of
20%. 13 new female members would not only get us to our goal
of 20% female membership, it would also help us achieve net
membership growth for the year.

As was stated in last month’s report, we need not only a
strong push to recruit new members, we must work hard to avoid
any more dropped members. Clearly, you have been working hard
to help your club end the year “+1” for the year and help the
District end the year with a net increase in membership. Please
continue the push, and thank you for your on-going recruitment
efforts.

Membership Campaign Reminder
The District’s Global Membership Team (GMT) has

challenged each of our clubs to end the year with one more
member than they started the year with, as shown in the District

Directory. This goal is
reflected in our campaign
theme, “Plus One for 101,”
meaning each club will
have net membership
growth of at least one
member for the 101st year
of our Lions organization.

Every member who
sponsors a new member this year will receive a pin that looks like
the logo pictured here. In addition, every club that meets the “+1”
membership goal will be awarded a banner patch with this same
logo.

District Governor Dennis is looking forward to giving away
all 200 pins that have been purchased for this campaign and
delivering a banner patch to each club!

And note that President Aggarwal has waived the entrance
fee for new members inducted and reported to LCI beween June
7 and 30 of this year!

District 14-C Membership Goals Progress Report

7/1/2017 Year to 
Date

Goal for 
2017-2018

% of Goal 
Achieved

Total Membership 1301 1294 1347 96%

Net Membership Growth n/a -7 46 -15%

New Members n/a 96 101 95%

Number and Percentage of 
Female Members

226 - 17% 247 - 19% 269 - 20% 66%

Dropped Members n/a 103 <101 102%

New Club Branches n/a 0 8 0%

New Lions Clubs n/a 1 2 50%
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Dear fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos,
It has been an awesome year here in District 14C. During this

past year we have done a great job
getting new members, and have
added one new club to the
district. We had an extraordinary
response to the District Project for
children with pediatric cancer.

It’s an exciting time to be part of
the leadership team for District
14-C. I want to take this opportunity
to thank District Governor Dennis
Cope for his awesome leadership and
inspiration during the past year. I also
look forward to working with our
Vice District Governor team of Steve
Shipman and C.R. Lloyd.

I am looking forward to serving this great district as your
Governor during the coming year. Please review this year’s

District Goals and let me know if there is anything you would like
to see done.

I am finishing up my directory for this year and still have a
few positions open. If you are in Zone 3A, I am still looking to fill
CR’s position of Zone Chair — I ask that anyone in that Zone
who has been president seriously consider stepping up to this role.
The role of Zone Chair is one of the best and rewarding jobs in
the district.

Finally, thank you to all of the clubs who welcomed me to
your meetings as I visited along with DG Dennis this past year,
and for your hospitality and support. To those clubs I was not able
to visit, I look forward to visiting you in the coming year.

Yours in Service,
Lisa Griffie
District Governor-Elect 14-C

From District Governor-Elect Lisa
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Our membership numbers as of May 22nd show 
some encouraging improvement over last month’s 
numbers. While we are still not showing a net 
increase, the deficit has been cut from -14 last 
month to -7 this month. We have recruited 96 new 
members, just 5 members short of our goal of 101 
new members. However, due to the number of 
drops we need to recruit more new members than 
that to end the year with a net increase.
 
Also, for the first time this year, our percentage of 
female members has risen broken the 19% figure. 
We need just 13 women to join between now and 

June 30th to meet our goal of 20%. 13 new female 
members would not only get us to our goal of 20% 
female membership, it would also help us achieve 
net membership growth for the year.
 
As was stated in last month’s report, we need 
not only a strong push to recruit new members, 
we must work hard to avoid any more dropped 
members. Clearly, you have been working hard
to help your club end the year “+1” for the year and 
help the District end the year with a net increase in 
membership. Please continue the push, and thank 
you for your on-going recruitment efforts.

Membership Goals Progress Report

Our membership campaign for 2017-2018 yielded a mixed bag of results.  
Some goals were achieved, and others were not.  Unfortunately, the net 
result is our District membership dropped from 1,301 July 1, 2017 to 1,281 
on June 30, 2018. 

On the bright side, we exceeded our goal of recruiting 101 new 
members.  Our clubs that were in place on July 1, 2017, recruited 105 
new members over the course of the year.  We also started a new club, 
the Shrewsbury Area Centennial Lions Club, which accounted for 16 
additional members in the end-of-year count.  That gave us a total of 
121 new members for this year.

Another goal was to increase the percentage of women members in our District.  We started the year at 17% and 
moved that number to over 19%, just shy of our goal of 20%. 

While we were fortunate and grateful to start 1 new club, we did not establish any Club Branches.  Our goal 
was to have at least 1 club in each zone establish a Club Branch with the hope that branch could grow into an 
independent club.  

Finally, dropped members appears to be the primary reason we did not achieve net membership growth for the 
year.  Our goal was to keep this number to 100 or less.  In the end, we had 141 dropped members reported this 
year.  

The District Membership Team (GMT) appreciates the efforts of all our clubs and members who recruited 
new members, and we will be working during the coming year to find ways to capitalize on our successes and 
overcome our weaknesses. 

Also, please note that clubs that ended last year with positive membership growth will be listed in next month’s 
newsletter and recognized at the August Cabinet Meeting.

Membership Campaign Reminder
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Dear fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos,
It has been an awesome year here in District 14C. During this

past year we have done a great job
getting new members, and have
added one new club to the
district. We had an extraordinary
response to the District Project for
children with pediatric cancer.

It’s an exciting time to be part of
the leadership team for District
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to thank District Governor Dennis
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I am finishing up my directory for this year and still have a
few positions open. If you are in Zone 3A, I am still looking to fill
CR’s position of Zone Chair — I ask that anyone in that Zone
who has been president seriously consider stepping up to this role.
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Finally, thank you to all of the clubs who welcomed me to
your meetings as I visited along with DG Dennis this past year,
and for your hospitality and support. To those clubs I was not able
to visit, I look forward to visiting you in the coming year.

Yours in Service,
Lisa Griffie
District Governor-Elect 14-C

From District Governor-Elect Lisa

page 3

July 14	 Global Action Team (GAT)	 Cross Keys Diner 8:45 am 	 All welcome
July 15 	 Beacon Lodge Lions Appreciation Day 	 Beacon Lodge 	 Reserve the date!
July 24 	 Banner Exchange 	 To be determined 	 DG Dennis Cope
July 26 	 Hanover Lions Benefit Golf Tournament 	 Hanover Country Club 	 Reserve the date!
August 3-4	 Lions State Council Meeting 	 Red Lion Inn, Harrisburg
August 4 	 Indoor Yard Sale 	 New Freedom Comm Ctr 	
August 10 	 Lions at Harrisburg Senators 	 FNB Field, City Island 	
August 11 	 Global Action Team (GAT) 	 Cross Keys Diner 8:45 am 	 All welcome
August 18 	 District Cabinet 	 New Oxford Fire 	 Call Save the date!
August 25 	 Beacon Lodge Golf Outing 	 Mt. Union
August 26 	 Picnic at Beacon Lodge 	 Beacon Lodge  
Sept. 15 	 New Freedom Lions 85th Ann.	 New Freedom Youth Building 	 Reserve the date!
Sept. 20-22 	 USA/Canada Leadership Forum 	 Columbus, Ohio  
October 5-7 	 Bus trip to Leader Dog 	 Departs from New Oxford 	
October 20 	 Eye Conservation Seminar 	 Penn State Hershey Med Ctr. 	  
November 17 	 District Cabinet 	 York Springs Fire Hall

DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S  CLUB VISITATION SCHEDULE 2018

July 2018
Wednesday	 July11	 New Oxford
Thursday	 July 12	 Spring Grove
Thursday 	 July 19 	 East Prospect
Wednesday	 July 25	 Shiloh
Thursday	 July 26	 Susquehanna 
 

August 2018
Monday	 August 6	 Camp Hill/East Pennsboro
Tuesday	 August 14	 Red Lion/York Township
Tuesday	 August 21	 Brogue Community
Monday	 August 27	 New Cumberland

September 2018
Tuesday	 September 4	 Pinchot Park
Monday	 September 10	 West Shore
Tuesday	 September 11	 Dallastown
Tuesday	 September 18	 Fairfield
Tuesday	 September 25	 Carlisle
Thursday	 September 27	 Dover and Dover Lioness

VISITATION DATE CLUB NAME VISITATION DATE CLUB NAME
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LIONS CLUB INTERNATIONAL HONORS EUGENE HENRY FOR 50 YEARS OF SERVICE
Eugene Henry of the Plainfield Lions Club was 
honored recently for his 50th year of service with 
Lions Club International.

Eugene first joined the Boiling Springs Lions Club 
but shortly after joining transferred his membership 
to the Plainfield Club.He previously served the club 
as President and numerous other offices during 
his time.Eugene also helps with many of the fund 
raising projects that the club operates, including the 
preparation of chicken corn soup, which is the club’s 
main fund raising project.He also helps every year 
with the Easter Egg Hunt, which is one of the club’s 
main sponsored project.

The Lions Club is a service-oriented club founded over 100 years ago in Chicago and one of the few 
organizations that donate 100% of its donations to those in need.

Eugene, on the left in the picture, is shown with Zone Chairman Dan Brandt, who presented him the award at 
the club’s meeting in June.

Richard Walker of the Plainfield Lions Club was named the 2017 – 2018 Lion of the Year for the club. 
Richard served the club this year as its Second Vice-President, but 
was called upon to chair a couple of the meetings due to outside 
circumstances. Richard served this year on the Christmas Party, 
Community Service, Chicken Corn Soup, Easter Egg Hunt and Sandwich 
Sales Committees. He was especially helpful as a contact with the West 
Pennsboro Fire Company and West Pennsboro Township on those 
occasions when the club needed the use of their facilities.  Richard, on 
the left in the picture, is shown with Zone Chairman Dan Brandt, who 
presented him the award at the club’s meeting in June.

PLAINFIELD LIONS HONOR SUSAN HOLTRY AS MELVIN JONES FELLOWSHIP HONOREE 
Susan Holtry of the Plainfield Lions Club was named as a Melvin 
Jones Fellowship Honoree for her dedication and work in serving the 
community over the past 10 years.
During that time, Susan has served the club by baking goods for 
the various fundraisers, sending get well and birthday cards to club 
members, cutting corn and preparing soup for the Chicken Corn Soup 
project, and working with the Big Spring School District to select and 
honor students for Plainfield’s Student of the Month recognition. She also 
has donned the Easter Bunny outfit at more than one Easter Egg Hunt 
to the delight of the kids that show up at the community’s annual Easter 
Egg Hunt at West Pennsboro Park, which is sponsored by the Plainfield 

Lions Club. She prepared and donated a number of boxes of cleaning supplies and made other donations to the 
victims of hurricanes Harvey, Maria and Irma. She also donated a number of non-perishable items to the Big 
Spring Food Bank and helped prepare fruit baskets at Christmas for those in the community that are less fortunate
Susan, on the right in the picture, is shown with Zone Chairman Dan Brandt, who presented her the 
award at the club’s meeting in June. The second picture shows her at this year’s Easter Egg Hunt.

Lions of 14-C—Make this be the year to participate 
in the Peace Poster Contest with your club Now 
is the time to order your kits for the Peace Poster 
Contest for 2018-2019!  
 
The peace posters submitted this past year from 
the Lions Clubs of 14-C were absolutely incredible. 
By just looking at the posters, one could see the 
amount of research, time, thought, and creative 
talent that was invested into each poster. But we 
need more clubs to be participating and giving this 
incredible opportunity to our youth! Encourage 
a volunteer from your Lions Club to offer the 
opportunity to a classroom of children, a Scout 
troop, a baseball team, a Sunday School Class or 
a Youth Group to participate in the Peace Poster 
Contest. Some of our Lions Clubs and schools have 
made it a tradition which both groups look forward 
to annually. 

Kits are just $11.95. What a bargain! Remember 
one kit must be purchased for each group your 
club sponsors. Much information about the Peace 
Poster Contest is available on the LCI website along 
with information about how to order the Peace 
Poster Kit. You can, also, order by calling Club 
Supplies Sales at (630)571-5466 or 1-800-710-
7822. The theme for the 2018-2019
Peace Poster Contest is “Kindness Matters.” 
Students ages 11, 12, or 13 on November 15, are 
eligible to participate. The last date to order a kit is 
October 1, 2018.

Lions Clubs around the world are also encouraged 
to sponsor students in the Lions International 
Essay Contest. This essay contest was created to 
offer an opportunity for visually impaired
young people to express their feelings about world 
peace. The theme of the 2018-2019 International 
Essay Contest is “Kindness Matters.” Students 
ages 11, 12, or 13 on November 15, are eligible 
to participate. For the essay contest rules and 
application form.

If you would like more information about how to 
sponsor the Peace Poster Contest for your club, 
contact Lion Patti Hullmann, Jacobus Lions Club, 
District 14-C Peace Poster Chairperson. For
more information, email me at hullmannt@aol.
com, or call 717-428-3659 or 717-324-7646. I can 
also come to your meeting and do a presentation 
about the Peace Poster Contest.

Peace Poster Contest and Essay Contest: “Kindness Matters”

2017-2018 Merit Award Winner: Jaine Gatelli from Brazil. Jaine is 13 
years old and was sponsored by the Sao Miguel do Oeste Universidade 
Lions Club. Jaine was one of 24 merit winners. The theme was, “The 
Future of Peace.”
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The Hanover Lions Club recently recognized Sydni Roth and Rylee Smith and presented each 
with a scholarship award at the club’s annual scholarship ceremony.  Sydni is a recent graduate 
from Delone Catholic High School and plans to begin studies in elementary education and special 
education at York College.  Rylee is a graduate from Hanover High School and will attend the main 

campus of Penn State pursuing studies 
in their engineering pre-major program.   
Chloe Kindig was also an award recipient 
but unable to participate in the ceremony.   
She is a recent graduate from Delone 
Catholic and has chosen Penn State-
Altoona in furthering her education in 
the accounting field.  With Sydni and 
Rylee are the club’s scholarship selection 
committee members Judith Stewart, Tom 
Staub and Jack Stewart.

HANOVER LIONS PROVIDE SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS TO LOCAL STUDENTS

The Hanover Lions Club 
was one of several clubs 
from the 1A Zone who 
recently teamed up to 
collect food and personal 
items along with donations 
to benefit Hanover’s New 
Hope Ministries’ Food 
Drive.   Seeking support 
from shoppers at the Weis 
Markets on Carlisle Street 
in Hanover, the Hanover 
Club was able to collect 
over 500 pounds of items 
and take in $172 in cash 
donations.  Striving to 
achieve success in one area 

of the Lions Club’s service initiatives, this volunteer project served to ‘feed the hungry’ in many ways.  
Seven club members assisted in the project.  Pictured are Gerry DeGroft, club coordinator for the 
service project, John Griffie, PDG (New Oxford Club), John Zinn, and Carl Waldman.

Hanover Lions Engage in Zone 1A Service Project to support  
Hanover’s New Hope Ministries

   Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) was founded in 1968 to take the mission 

of Lions Clubs International to new heights by tackling global problems, as well as 

assisting Lions with large-scale local humanitarian  projects. LCIF’s history is filled with 

high-impact projects, meaningful partnerships and the kindness and efforts of Lions.  

   In honor of the 50th anniversary of LCIF, District 14-C will hold a celebration 

luncheon on Saturday, September 1st. See the flyer in this newsletter. All Lions/Lioness, 

Melvin Jones Fellows and guests are invited to attend and dine with our special keynote 

speaker, Past International President and current LCIF Coordinator for the United 

States, Clement F. Kusiak.  

   PIP Clement will speak on how your contributions aid Lions Clubs International 

Foundation projects all over the world. He will share his experiences as LCIF 

Coordinator.  

   Also, he will proudly introduce to us “Campaign 100: LCIF Empowering Service”.  The 

most ambitious effort in LCIF’s history. 

   There have been nearly 1,000 recipients in your District 14-C honored as “Melvin 

Jones Fellows”, each one well deserved. Consider sharing an enlightening afternoon 

with PIP Clem and other MJF’S to celebrate 50 years of LCIF service to the world. 

PDG Kerry McKnight 
14-C LCIF Coordinator 

 

 

Melvin Jones Fellowship Luncheon

From left back: Susan Holtry, Dan Brant, Charles Holtry, President Mike 
Nericcio, HI Gates, Peck Freeland, Gene Henry, Rich Walker, Tom Gusler;
from left front: Gary Peters, Hazel Garman, Shirley Myers, Judy King, Lee 
Myers, Robin Walker. Not pictured are: Jill Freeland and Ortrun Gates

Zone Chair Dan Brant installs Mike Nericcio, President

See flyer on page 13
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The first activity for the WCC Project Fund in 
2018 was the installation of a chair lift for Logan 
H. Logan has Neurofibromatosis Type 1, which 
is a condition characterized in skin coloring 
(pigmentation) and the growth of tumors along 
nerves in the skin, brain, and other parts of the 
body. 

The signs and symptoms of this condition 
vary widely among affected people.Beginning 
in early childhood, almost all people with 
neurofibromatosis type 1 have multiple café-au-
lait spots, which are flat patches on the skin that 
are darker than the surrounding area. These spots 
increase in size and number as the individual 
grows older. Freckles in the underarms and groin 
typically develop later in childhood.
Additional signs and symptoms of 

neurofibromatosis type 1 include high blood 
pressure (hypertension), short stature, an 
unusually large head (macrocephaly), and skeletal 
abnormalities such as an abnormal curvature 
of the spine (scoliosis). Although most people 
with neurofibromatosis type 1 have normal 
intelligence, learning disabilities and attention 
deficit hyperactivity disorder (ADHD) occur 
frequently in affected individuals. (I copied two 
of the above paragraphs from the net: https://
ghr.nlm.nih.gov/condition/neurofibromatosis-
type-1).

Logan’s mother, Mrs. H., suggested that Logan 
would benefit greatly from a chair lift as it is 
difficult for him to negotiate the stairs. The lift 
was installed on June 13, 2018 by Acorn Stairlifts. 

WCC = Western Cumberland County Project fund comprised of the following Lions Clubs: Boiling Springs, Carlisle, Jacksonville, Mt Holly Springs, 
Newville, Plainfield, Shippensburg

WCC = Western Cumberland County Project fund

President Ken Zinn presents a copy of the 
85th Anniversary Book to Lisa Kane, Executive 
Director of the Guthrie Memorial Library 
(Hanover) at a recent club meeting.  Lisa was the  
guest speaker and shared current information 
about the library and its plans for the future 
in providing a valuable service to the local 
community.   The book captures, highlights, 
and documents the many news articles and 
photographs about the club’s history, and 
specifically its commitment to providing service 
to the Hanover community from 1932 to 2017.

Hanover Lions Club Donates Anniversary Book to Hanover’s Public LibraryYork New Salem Lions Club Awards Scholarships

Pictured May 9, 2018, left to right...
Lion Charles Fissel, Scholarship Awardee Kylie Good, and Lion Dave Wakeland.

At its May 9, 2018 meeting, the York New Salem 
Lions Club awarded scholarships to Kylie Good 
and Patrick Bowman, both 2018 graduates 
of Spring Grove Area High School.  Kylie will 
continue her education at York College and study 
Supply Chain Operations.  Patrick will continue 
his education at the University of Pittsburgh and 
study Mechanical Engineering.  

The York New Salem Lions Club Memorial 
Scholarship program was established in 
1980.  As of 2018, the Club has awarded a total 
of $64,900 in 71 scholarships.  Scholarship 
applicants and awardees are high school seniors 
who reside in the Spring Grove area school 
district and attend either Spring Grove Area 
Senior High School, York Catholic High School, or 
the York County School of Technology.

Pictured May 9, 2018, left to right...
2nd picture:  Lion Charles Fissel, Scholarship Awardee Patrick Bowman, 
and Lion Dave Wakeland.

The Susquehanna Lions recently completed their 9th “Fill The 
Truck” food drive for the Northeastern Food Pantry on June 22nd 
through the 24th. This year generous shoppers at the Giant Food 
Store in Manchester, PA donated 5,160 items for the food pantry. 
Shown holding our banner are Lions Richard Bolding, Michael 
Beshore, Joe Weirich and Larry Weirich. A very generous donor, 
Mr. Gary Kline, is shown handing off his donation to Lions Nevin 
Weirich and Art Kasper who packed 209 boxes of non-perishable 
items for the food panty this year. On  behalf of the Northeastern 
Food Pantry, the Susquehanna Lions thanks Mr. Gary Kline and all 
the generous Giant shoppers who helped us successfully  fill the 
truck this weekend.

The Susquehanna Lions complete their 9th “Fill The Truck” food drive
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Donate Your Gently Worn, 
Used and New Shoes 

Help us raise funds for the 

community by donating 

your gently worn, used, 

and new shoes! 

And don't forget to ask 

friends, family, neighbors, 

and co-workers to donate 

too!

Collected shoes are used to support micro-enterprise vendors. Micro-enterprises
are small businesses in developing nations. They are typically operated by one

person or family and friends, depending on size. 

Drop off Locations in Shrewsbury: 

 

Paul Smith Library 

80 Constitution Ave.  

 

Cris Stabley State Farm Agency 

73 E Forrest Ave Ste 310  

 

 
to The Shrewsbury Lions Club

NOW- AUGUST 11TH 

The Jacksonville Lions “paws-ed” from their many 
community service programs for their annual 
picnic. Besides enjoying the fellowship of other 
club members and their guests, club officers for 
2018-19 were officially installed by Lions Zone 
2A Chairman and Newville Lion Dan Brant. The 
picnic took place in Walnut Bottom at the Trinity 
United Methodist Community Center pavilion on a 
beautiful June 26 evening.

The Jacksonville Lions Club generally meets 
monthly at the South Newton Township Volunteer 
Fire Company on the 4th Tuesday at 6:30 p.m., 
though the next meeting will be August 28. Anyone 
intrigued by the scope of Lions’ services is invited 
to attend our meetings and to consider becoming a 
member.  We Serve!

Photo 3: Lions Zone 2A Chairman Dan Brant installs 2018-19 
Jacksonville Lions Club officers at their annual picnic.

Jacksonville Lions Take a Break

Photo 1: (l-r) Zone 2A Chairman Dan Brant and Jacksonville Lions Tom Holmes 
(Director), Scott Gleim (Membership), Dave Evelhoch (Treasurer), Larry Flood 
(LCIF), George Hilsinger (President), Lonnie Flood (Tail Twister), John Luthy 
(Secretary-for-life), Jack Wyrick (Director), Glorianne Hilsinger (Vice President), 
Janet Grove. 

Photo 2: Jacksonville Lion John Luthy (Secretary-for-life) 
presents outgoing President Scott Gleim with a token of 
appreciation for his year of leadership.

Hanover Lions Club Installs New Officers	

District Governor Dennis Cope (front) was the installation 
officer at the June 26 Hanover Lions Club meeting for the 
2018-2019 club officers and board members.  He is joined 
behind him in this photo by: L-R: 2nd VP & Lion Tamer Tom 
Staub, Board Director Brian Shea, Treasure Bob Gotwalt, 
Chaplain Fred Baber, President Todd Boller, Board Director 
Truman Geiman, Board Chairman Ken Zinn, Secretary Gerry 
DeGroft, Board Director Judith Stewart, Board Director John 
Zinn, and 1st VP Dan Lawrence. Missing from photograph 
were Board Director Jack Stewart and Tail Twister Don Dorr.



page 12

6

Game Time: 7:00 p.m.   
Picnic Time: 6:00-8:00 p.m.  Gates Open: 6:00 p.m. 

Pre-Game Picnic: 
 $26 per adult 

 $16 per child (12 & under) 
Enjoy a buffet style meal of : 

Hamburgers, Hotdogs, BBQ Chicken, 
baked beans, mac & cheese, Cole Slaw, 

chips,  cookies, soda and water 

Game-Day Entertainment: 
 Fireworks after the game! 

$2.00 per ticket will be  
donated to a Lions Club  

Charity 

Orders must be received by July 20th. Mail form to Ray Rosnick at: 
107 S. Walnut St., Mechanicsburg, PA 17055 

PLEASE INCLUDE A SELF-ADDRESSED ENVELOPE TO EXPEDITE TICKET REQUESTS 
Orders after July 20th can be mailed directly to the Senators at PO Box 15757, Harrisburg, PA 17105 

Lions Club District 14-C: Please Return by JULY 20TH 
 
Club Name: ______________________________________      Phone Number: ______________________ 
 
Group Leader: ____________________________________     E-mail: _____________________________ 
 
Address: _________________________________    City: ________________________   State: ________ 
 
Zip: _________________     Section Preference _________________________ 
 
______ Adult Picnic (includes a reserved seat) x $26.00 _________ 
 
______ Child Picnic (includes a reserved seat) x $16.00 _________ 
 
______ Bleacher Seats        x $9.00 __________ 
 
      TOTAL    __________ 

Make Checks Payable To: 
Lions Club International 

District 14-C 
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                                           ​Lions District 14-C  

      Melvin Jones Fellowship Luncheon 

 

Celebrating Lions Clubs International Foundation’s 50th Anniversary 
 

                                           ​Celebration Luncheon With 
Special Guest & Keynote Speaker 

 ​Past International President & USA LCIF Coordinator 

 
Clement F. Kusiak 

 
____________________________ 

Saturday, September 1, 2018    
Great American Saloon Banquet Room 

20 Dairyland Square 
Red Lion, PA 17356 
Doors open at Noon 

----------------------------------------------------- 

Menu 
Italian Wedding Soup 

Chicken Wrap or Ham & Cheese on roll 
Pasta Salad 

Dessert & Beverage 
$17.00 PP 

 
                                    ​This would be an opportunity for a Lion/Lioness Club or 

individual to make their contribution directly to PIP Clement for LCIF 
  Contact PDG Kerry for further details ASAP 

717-235-2790 or KLM52@AOL.COM 
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HOUSEKEEPING: INFIRMARY
BEACON LODGE Clorox Baby Wipes

WISH-LIST Comet - Liquid Cream Sunscreen

2018 Comet - Powdered Bug Spray

Disinfecting Bathroom Spray Cleaner Lanacane Spray

Disinfecting Floor Cleaners Benadryl Spray

ACTIVITIES: Disinfecting Wipes Liquid Benadryl for children

Crafts: Hand Soap Refillers Calamine Lotion

   Acrylic paint Laundry Detergents Hydrocortisone Cream

   Beads: pony, craft Mr. Clean Magic Erasers Tylenol: adult & children

   Felt Windex Ibuprofen: adult & children

   Finger paints 13-16 gal Trash Bags Imodium

   Glitter 33 gal Trash Bags Pepto-Bismol

   Hot Glue Sticks (small) 55-56 gal Trash Bags Saline Drops

   Poster board: all sizes Toilet Plungers Cold Relief Medications

   School glue Toilet Brushes Cough Drops

   Styrofoam shapes Small Square "No Slip" Shower Mats Deodorant

Bingo Prizes Vinyl Pillow Covers (standard size) Sanitary Napkins: no depends

Board games for children Vinyl Mattress Covers (twin size) Blood Pressure Cuff & Pulse Oximeter

Coloring Books large print Long Twin Size Blankets - No Wool Exam Gloves: all sizes, latex free

Face Paint Long Extendible Dusters Sharps Containers

Arrows : no broadheads Industrial Wet Mop Heads

Vinyl Disposable Gloves - Med. Lrg. XLG

Extendible Car Brush DONATION INFORMATION:
OFFICE SUPPLIES: Bagless Vacuum

Color Copier Paper District Club

Envelopes: #10, 6x9, 9x12

3 prong Pocket Folders KITCHEN: Name

Plastic Cold Cups: 5 oz &  9 oz

Hot Wax Cups: 9 oz & 10 oz Address

MAINTENANCE: Chinet Paper Plates:  9" or larger

Batteries:  AA, 9V Napkins: dinner, picinic

Bee/Wasp Killer Original Dawn Dish Liquid

Long Neck Lightners Foil Wrap: 18" x 500 ft Phone

Paint Brushes Plastic Food Wrap: 18" x 2000 ft

Nitrile Gloves Parchment Paper: rolls or sheets Email

12" Miter Saw Blades Food Storage Zip-lock bag: Gallon 

Freezer Zip-lock Bags: Gallon

Lion Louanna Bare is willing to deliver any of these items your club collects to Beacon Lodge. Click on her name to send her an email.

Beacon Lodge Wish List
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Eye Screening Project Report
The Eye Screening Project has had another banner year. 969

children will have been screened by the end of this fiscal year.
The referral rate on average is about 12 per cent. Several more
Lions Clubs have become part of the project, for which the
committee is grateful, and there are a few more who have
expressed interest in knowing more about the project. The project
is ending its third year. Time does fly, so it is said.

Everything generally speaking has run smoothly, until
recently the first camera purchased had to be returned for
technical service. The internal battery would no longer hold a
charge. The life of the battery is 300 charges. All repairs were
covered by the extended warranty, which was purchased with all
three cameras.

The committee recently accepted the resignation of
Chairperson, PDG Shirley Starner to be effective June 30, 2018.
District Governor Dennis Cope will become the new Chairperson
July 1, 2018.

Donations by Lions, Lionesses or Leo Clubs are greatly
appreciated. Funds can be sent to the District Treasurer, Bob
Jacobs, 857 Lake Road, Spring Grove, PA. 17362. A heartfelt
thank you to all who have contributed over the past three years.
The interest and support is greatly appreciated.

PDG Shirley A. Starner

Six members of the Hanover Lions Club assisted the
Friends of Codorus in completing several
environmental friendly tasks on a beautiful April 21 at
Codorus State Park. These tasks included picking up
trash, creating safer paths and walkways, and removal
of tree branches, limbs and leaves from public areas of
the park. Pictured are Lions Dan Lawrence, Todd
Boller, Andy Groft and Matt Wootton. Members not
pictured were Bob Jordan, Ken Zinn and his son
David.

Hanover Lions Club member PDG Vance Stabley (left)
was recently recognized with the Golden Lion Award
at the recent District 14-C Convention. Hanover Lions
Club President Ken Zinn presented PDG Vance with
his pin. PDG Vance has been a member of the
Hanover Lions since January 1968, and has served the
club in many capacities including president, secretary,
installation and induction officer, project chair, a
mentor and a board member. Among his many
accomplishments, PDG Vance served as governor of
District 14-C with oversight of more than 45 clubs
throughout the three county area of York, Cumberland
and Adams. He is a Melvin Jones Fellowship recipient
and through his ongoing humanitarian efforts he was
recently honored and recognized with the Progressive
Fellowship.

Lion Louanna Bare is willing to 
deliver any of these items your 
club collects to Beacon Lodge.  

Please feel free to send her an 
email: lkbljb@comcast.net

Since 1972, Four Diamonds has been focused on inspiring, activating and empowering 
over 100,000 people annually to conquer childhood cancer by assisting children and their 

families through superior care, comprehensive support and innovative research.  

ABOUT FOUR DIAMONDS

Four Diamonds child Devin

™

Lions Clubs International has announced a new focus on 
pediatric cancer and joins Four Diamonds in recognizing that 

pediatric cancer kills more children in the 
United States than any other disease.

To fundraise or donate visit:

FourDiamonds.org/PALions

Local Research. Global Impact.

JOIN US IN THE FIGHT TO
CONQUER CHILDHOOD CANCER!

www.FourDiamonds.org

The Pennsylvania State Council of Lions Clubs is 
launching a new initiative with Four Diamonds by 

mobilizing their members to raise funds and awareness 
about the impact of childhood cancer.

 

A Four Diamonds Program Conquering Childhood Cancer

FOR THE KIDS™

CARE
Pennsylvania Lions



page 18

 

 

INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF LIONS CLUBS 
MULTIPLE DISTRICT 14 GLOBAL SERVICE TEAM 
H#: 724 872-0707    CELL#: 412 576-0708 
PDG Thomas L. Gregg, MD 14 Coordinator 
1130 Willowbrook Road 
Belle Vernon, Pennsylvania  15012-3202 
tomgregg1@verizon.net  
 
 
 
Lions Family of Pennsylvania 
 
     On Wednesday, June 13, 2018, the partnership between Four Diamonds and the Lions of Pennsylvania was 
kicked off with a media event. The event was held at the Penn State University Hershey Medical Center. Four 
Diamonds ensures that every child, diagnosed with cancer at Hershey Children’s Hospital or elsewhere and 
referred to Hershey Medical Center receives the care and support needed to overcome the disease. Meanwhile 
their families not only never receive a bill for their child’s treatment but also are given the support they need to 
see them through this trying time. Furthermore, Four Diamonds supports research into the treatment and cure 
for childhood cancer. 
   
     Sadly, childhood cancer continues to be the leading cause of non-communicable-related deaths in children 
throughout the world. Globally, more than 300,000 children are diagnosed with cancer each year. Because of 
these statistics, Lions Clubs International is beginning its global campaign to raise awareness about this terrible 
disease and to express support for children and adolescents with cancer, the survivors, and their families. We, as 
Pennsylvania Lions, are proud and honored to enter this partnership with Four Diamonds to promote an 
increased appreciation and a deeper understanding of the issues and challenges relevant to this terrible illness 
and its impact on children/adolescents with cancer, the survivors, their families and society. It also spotlights 
the need for more equitable and accessible treatment and care for all children with cancer. We, the Lions, 
Lioness, and Leos of Pennsylvania, look forward to working with the Four Diamonds to serve those children 
and their families in a time of great need. We plan to do this financially by raising at least $100,000 during the 
2018 – 2019 Lions year, continuing the financial assistance in coming years, providing in-kind services to the 
families staying on the Hershey Medical Center campus as their child receives treatment and by encouraging 
our youth group, the LEOS to participate in “Mini THONS” throughout the Commonwealth. We thank Four 
Diamonds for allowing us to partner with them. As our partnership grows in the coming years, we look forward 
to being able to expand our help to Four Diamonds.  
 
     Why did we choose to partner with Four Diamonds, several reasons. First and foremost, they not only serve 
all of Pennsylvania but also the surrounding areas. They are affiliated with Penn State University and we will 
have access to the University Alumni database to help with fundraising and possibly for membership in our 
clubs. Finally, their mission dovetails with ours in serving those who need our help the most. 
 
     How we can help: 

1. Make a financial contribution in the following ways 
A. Use the donation page that was created for us and this is the link FourDiamonds.org/PALions 
B. Write a check payable to PA State Council of Lions with “Lions Care For The Kids” on the 

memo line and send it to the Pa Lions State Office. 
C. Write a check payable to Lions of Pennsylvania Foundation with “Lions Care For The Kids” 

on the memo line and mail to the Lions of PA Foundation. 
Methods A and C are tax deductible donations 
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2. Make a contribution of supplies and other needs for the Four Diamonds Wish List. 
3. If you sponsor a LEO Club, encourage them to become a part of “Mini Thon” 
4. Sponsor a meal for those families staying on the Medical Center’s Campus as their child undergoes 

treatment. 
5. Encourage local business to make a contribution to the campaign 
6. Hold a fundraiser for the campaign. 

 
As we move forward we would like to include your stories on the “Lions Care For The Kids” Facebook page. 
Please send me pictures, videos and stories what your club and district is doing for the partnership. 
 
Here are a couple of links that are associated with our Partnership 
 
Four Diamonds: www.fourdiamonds.org  
 
Donation Page: FourDiamonds.org/PALions 
 
Facebook Page: Lions Care-For The Kids  Go to Facebook and click search and paste in the name. 
 
Lions of Pa Foundation: http://lionsofpafoundation.org/  
 
There will be recognition for donors and they are as follows: 
      
Individual Giving Levels; 

1. Contributing Level: $1 to $24 
2. Bronze Level: $25 to $49 
3. Silver Level: $51 to $99 
4. Gold Level: $100 or more 

 
Club Giving Levels: 

1. Contributing Level: $1 to $2 per member 
2. Bronze Level: $3 to $4 per member 
3. Silver Level: $5 to $6 per member 
4. Gold Level: $7 or more per member 

 
Business Giving Levels 

1. Contributing Level: $1 to $50 
2. Bronze Level: $50 to $99 
3. Silver Level: $100 to $249 
4. Gold Level: $250 or more 

 
 
Yours in Service 
PDG Tom Gregg 
MD 14 GST Coordinator 
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You’ve asked for it…now here’s your chance to visit the new  

Canine Development Center at Leader Dogs for the Blind 

District 14-C  
Bus Trip to     

In Rochester Hills, Michigan 
Friday, Oct 5th – Sunday, Oct 7th, 2018 

 
Activities planned for the visit include: 

The Lifecycle of a Leader Dog 
Client and Leader Dog Demonstration 

Canine Development Center Tour 
Blindfold Walks 

 

Bus departs from the New Oxford Shopping Center 9 AM on October 5th 
 

There will be one stop along the way with arrival in Michigan planned for approximately 7 PM 
 

Overnight stay will take place at the Hawthorne Suites, Detroit-Troy – payable upon arrival at hotel by guest 
Rooms are reserved in a block for District 14-C Lions 

King Room with pull out sofa rate and fully equipped kitchen is $79 (plus taxes) 
Penthouse Suite (2 floors) 2 King Beds, pull out sofa, 2 baths and fully equipped kitchen is $119.00 (+ taxes) 

RSVP’s must be made with hotel by September 1st to ensure room rate and availability. 
Reservations can be made by by calling:  248-602-0066  

make sure you tell them you are with the Lions and Leader Dog 
 

Bus transportation provided by Elite Coach at the cost of $100.00 per person. 
 
The visit to the Leader Dogs for the Blind faciltiy will take place on Saturday, Oct 6thth.  Complimentary Hot 
breakfast is included beginning at 7 AM Saturday morning.  We will be leaving the hotel around 8:30 AM.  
Lunch will be served at the Leader Dogs facility during the day’s activities (a small fee will be charged).  Awe 
will be departing Leader Dog back to the hotel around 3 PM.  Dinner will be on your own this evening.  We will 
be leaving to come home on Sunday October 7th at 9:00 AM, and we will stop for mid afternoon for something 
to eat  some place along the route back.   
 

Any questions please call or text 717-870-6678 or email jgriffiejr@gmail.com 
 

Reservations on a first come first seated bases.  All reservations are due by August 31st. Trip limited to the 
first 47 applications per restrictions of Leader Dogs for the Blind. Please make us aware of any special needs 
for the bus accomodations. Individuals must make their own hotel accomodations. Your bus reservations 
will be confirmed to let you know your spot is ensured. 
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District 14-C 
Bus Trip to     

In Rochester Hills, Michigan 
Friday October 5th – Sunday October 7th, 2018 

 
Bus Trip Reservation Form 

 
Name:  _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Club:  ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:  _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone:  _____________________________  Email:  __________________________________ 
 
Additional Names being registered for the bus on this form: 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Bus cost $100.00 x ________ number attending = $____________ total cost 

 
Make checks payable to District 14C Lions  

And mail to: 
PDG John Griffie 

116 Kohler Mill Road,    New Oxford, PA  17350 
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Join us in Columbus this September for the USA/Canada Forum. Not only will you have a lot of fun (and
German Village is not to be missed), but you will receive inspiration and training for Lions and for life. We may
charter a bus if enough are interested. Contact Second VDG Steve Shipman to get on the list for more
information. Click here for registration or infomation on the event.

The Hanover Lions donated $6,750 to the New Hope Ministries
program in Hanover for the purchase of a new freezer unit vitally
needed by the program for long-term food storage. Brent Toomey
from New Hope visited the Lions to receive the donation from
President Ken Zinn. She shared her program’s overall mission of
assisting and supporting over 1000 local families each month
through their food pantry component, counseling services, and
educational training and self-sufficiency support programs.

The Dallastown Lions Club recently held its first Gift Card Bingo
at the Eureka Fire Company in Stewartstown. It was a
resounding success and a near sellout! The Lions also raffled off
a basket full of goodies and a beautiful home sewn blanket.
Pictured are Lions Joanne and Norman Morris. The club plans
to make this an annual event.

Join us in Columbus this September for the USA/Canada Forum. Not only will you have a lot 
of fun (and German Village is not to be missed), but you will receive inspiration and training 
for Lions and for life. We may charter a bus if enough are interested. Contact First VDG Steve 
Shipman prsteveshipman@gmail.com to get on the list for more information. For registration 
or infomation on the event please visit https://lionsforum.org/
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	 Member 	 Club 	 Sponsor
	
	 Jamie H. Cope	 Arendtsville	 Dennis Cope
Lisa M. Kramer	 Boiling Springs	 James Compton
Harry L. Bickel	 Mason & Dixon	 Eugene Kilgore
Michael Balitchik	 Mechanicsburg	 Ted Cramer
Carol J. Geesey	 Mechanicsburg	 Ted Cramer
John E Geesey	 Mechanicsburg	 Ted Cramer
Rebecca R. Heimbach	 Mechanicsburg	 Ted Cramer
Karl S. Heimbach	 Mechanicsburg	 Ted Cramer
Kelly J. Gutshall	 Newville	 Kathy Biscuit
Nichole M. Martin	 Plainfield	 Jill Freeland
Antonio Santana	 Plainfield	 Lamar Frreland
Joseph E. Shannabrough	 Stewartstown	 Thomas Jones
Jennifer L. Sipe	 Stewartstown	 Thomas Jones
Kathy J. Culp	 Upper Adams County	 Don Stoken

WELCOME TO OUR NEW LION MEMBERS

Welcome and Thank You for Joining 

In Memory of our Deceased Lion
No members have passed on for the month of June 2018

New Freedom Lions Club 85th Anniversary
Celebration Dinner

Saturday, September 15, 6:30 p.m.
New Freedom Youth Building

Menu and Cost to be determined
Special Keynote Speaker: PIP Clement Kusiak

Lions International President 2004-2005

Welcome to Our New Lions Members
Member Club Sponsor

Charles A. York Jefferson Community David Reed
Shirley C. Dixon Mechanicsburg Ted Cramer
William B. Dixon Mechanicsburg Ted Cramer
Robert L. Ferree Mt. Holly Springs Truman Horner
Carley L. Peterson Mt. Holly Springs Truman Horner
Rebecca Senft New Freedom Thomas Summers
Jackie Summers New Freedom Thomas Summers
Michael Summers New Freedom Thomas Summers
Kelly M. Biscuit Newville Kathy Biscuit
Nancy J. Dyarman Newville Josh Anderson
Diana P. Oiler Newville Kathy Biscuit
Julie A. Stine Newville Daniel Brant
Patricia LaFleur Shrewsbury Area Cent. Michele Lefler
Brian Swingle York White Rose William Gleaves

Welcome and Thank You for Joining Us in Service!
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In Memory of our Deceased Lion
Member Club

Gordon T. Fuller Gettysburg

Thank You for Your Service!

New Freedom Lions Club 85th Anniversary
Celebration Dinner

Saturday, September 15, 6:30 p.m.
New Freedom Youth Building
Menu and Cost to be determined

Special Keynote Speaker: PIP Clement Kusiak
Lions International President 2004-2005



Lions District 14-C
Patricia Simpson, Newsletter Editor  
4925 Smoketown Rd
Glenville, PA 17329

Keep Us All Informed
After two years, and with a year as First VDG
about to begin, it is time to turn the keyboard over
to a new editor, Lion Pat Simpson of the Jefferson
Lions. You are still welcome to send 1VDGE Steve
Shipman items for the Facebook page, but please
send all newsletter items to Lion Pat.

To contact the editor or send newsletter
items, please email: Newsletter14C@gmail.com

As before, you can help Lion Pat do a better job
for you by sending her high quality jpeg pictures
separate from any text (not imbedded in a Word or
PDF document), letting her format articles (simple
is best to work from), and not sending printed scans
or printouts on colored paper. If somebody produced  
a flyer or other item on a computer, please send her  
the computer file and not a printout of it.

District Cabinet Meeting
Saturday, August 18

New Oxford Fire Hall

USA/Canada  
Leadership Forum  

Sept. 20-22
Columbus, Ohio

RESERVE THE DATES!


